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Saturday, November 2nd   6:00 pm    100th Anniversary Gala 
 

NEW… 

THIS SUNDAY ~ NOVEMBER 3RD  
 

 

 

10:30a Worship:  Communion and Reception of New Members, Guest Preach: Rev. Michael Howard,  

Association Minister of Faith in Action, Witnessing Steward: Michael Cochran  

 

November Congregational Conversation - Sunday, November 10th following Worship 

Due to our anniversary celebration over the first weekend in November, we moved our monthly 

Congregational Conversation to the 10th .  This will be a brief time where Pastor Kim and members 

of Council are available to answer any questions you might have about things that are happening 

at Bethany. 

 

Have you forgotten the Memory Bells?    
Well here is an opportunity for a reminder!  On Thursday, November 7 at 7:00 pm, there will be a 

gathering at Bethany for anyone who is even the least bit curious about this wonderful music 

ministry.  Come to learn about bells, see what the music looks like, and of course ring, mart, thumb damp, and 

mallet these versatile instruments.  No prior music experience and no commitment is 

necessary.   Questions?  Contact Kim Fratz at 330-929-3230 or kafratz@gmail.com.  Hope to see you on the 

seventh!   

 
 

A Time of Thanksgiving      
We will have a traditional Thanksgiving Worship service on Wednesday, November 27th at 7:00 PM.  May this 

service prepare us to celebrate a meaningful Thanksgiving day. 

News from the Stewardship Committee                 
The Stewardship Committee is in the midst of the annual campaign – “Honor the Past, Serve the Present, Provide 

for the Future”. It began with a service October 20th that featured members of the congregation talking about the 

churches finances as well as the many inspirational activities performed by our committees. A letter went out to 

everyone in the congregation the next day, including a pledge card. The following Sunday was the first witnessing 

steward talking about her faith journey and what Bethany means to her. There will be two more witnessing 

stewards leading up to Dedication Sunday on November 10th. Members do not have to wait until Dedication 

Sunday to submit their pledge. A pledge card can be place in the Offertory plate any Sunday; it can be mailed to 

the office, or it can be dropped by the office. Thank you for prayerful consideration of your pledge for 2020. 
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Thoughts from Kim… 

 

A Season of Gratitude (Part 2) 
 

As a child I remember hearing sermons about tithing:  Giving a tenth of one’s time, talent and treasure to God.  

From a child’s perspective only having to give a tenth seemed like a good deal because I got to keep the rest!  I 

remember thinking that tithing was like the dues we pay to be part of God’s club – it was very much a transactional 

arrangement.   I would get my allowance and pay my dues to be part of the club! 

 

It was much later in life that I discovered the actual purpose of proportional giving:  To help the giver develop 

generosity, and to meet the needs of others.  God does not need our money, but we need to learn to be generous 

– to hold our treasure with open hands!  And because of the great inequity in our world, those who have need to 

regularly share with those who have not.  From the first recorded accounts of the early church, the equitable 

distribution of wealth was a primary concern for Christians. 

 

As we approach Stewardship Sunday the church invites each of us to reflect on the values represented in our bank 

statements and calendars and ask a hard question:  If a stranger were to see my expenditures and calendar, what 

conclusions would they draw about my values, priorities and my faith?  And although safeguards keep strangers 

from looking at such personal data, very often we are the strangers to our personal information.  Stewardship 

Sunday invites us to notice – pay attention – and be intentional about how we spend our time, talents and treasure 

– so these expenditures mirror our values. 

 

Once upon a time the church was the only social service organization in the community, as well as the nurturer 

and protector of the arts and education.  Now many other organizations fill those roles – and they deserve our 

support!  I know that some folks tithe to the church and go above and beyond their tithe to support other 

organizations.  Others have half or more of the tithe going to the church and the rest going to support other worthy 

endeavors.  Some face circumstances that make tithing impossible, and so they give what they can.  Others have 

the resources to go beyond tithing.  Unlike the God of my childhood, I don’t think God keeps a ledger to make 

sure our dues are paid, but I do believe that the spiritual discipline of giving is meant to increase our capacity for 

intentional generosity and gratitude. 

 

By now you have received your pledge card for 2020.  Please prayerfully fill it out and return it to church by 

Stewardship Sunday, taking some time to reflect on how you can give to God by investing in the life and ministry 

of Bethany UCC.  The scope of the mission and ministry we undertake here at Bethany is directly related to the 

generosity of our members.  What you give matters! 

 

Although Americans think of the fourth Thursday in November as the day to give thanks, I think that the second 

Sunday in November - Stewardship Sunday - is also a great thanksgiving day.  Just imagine what a church full of 

grateful, generous stewards can do – and then join us in making that vision a reality! 

 

With love and gratitude for your generosity, 

Kim 

 

PS – How is the gratitude discipline going?  (From last month:  Please take five minutes each day to 

notice 5 things for which you are grateful.  You might even want to write them down in a journal or 

notebook.  Over time, this will become a habit – a holy habit that will transform your perspective from 

the inside out!  It changed my life for the better – and it can change yours, too)! 

 



Coming to Bethany  –  Body Balance Class with Melissa DeMattio 
 
Mondays and Wednesdays from 11:30 am -12:30 pm in the Social Hall   Beginning November 4th 
  

Does the coming of winter have you worrying about slips and falls?  If so, join us for Balance Class. Balance 
classes are regularly attended by individuals of all ages with varied mobility, with the primary goals as follows: 
 

-       Help each individual maintain independence as they age 
-       Use proper joint movement and range of motion 
-       Enhance balance skills by keeping muscles toned and moving properly 
-       Practice fall prevention by being aware of your surroundings. 
  

This class is also designed for those who have been sedentary and need to increase their activity level. These 
exercises are great for rehabilitation for those that have been inactive or bedridden due to injury or illness. 
Additionally, these exercises are used to enhance balance for fall prevention and give each person the 
confidence to stay independent! 
  

Each class lasts 45 minutes.  There is no set fee to participate – a basket will be available to make a donation to 
the instructor (suggested donation of $ 5 per session).  The first class on November 4th will be for orientation -
to answer any questions and to discuss the needs of the participants. Melissa DeMattio is a trainer with the 
Cleveland Clinic/Akron General Lifestyles program, and welcomes this opportunity to provide tools for the 
wellbeing of the folks at Bethany.  If you are interested in this class please call DeAnne in the church office to 
register . 

 

November 9th 

The Makers' Time - A Craft Fellowship is a time for anyone of any hobby to come and have 

fellowship and make things. Quilters, knitters, crocheters, card makers, weavers, whittlers, decorators, 

writers, etc. Anyone who wants to create in a space where others can collaborate, encourage, and 

fellowship with them.  
 
 

Update on the Y and re-purposing our Education Wing 
The Y Early Childhood Program will be leaving Bethany over the weekend of November 9-10.  We offer 
thanks for the important service they provide to the community and for the 20 years they were part of 
Bethany.  Council is forming a small working group to work with the UCC Partners in Vision program 
to help Bethany develop a plan for using our building in a way that advances our mission and ministry 
while generating income to support our congregation. 
 

Pastor’s Bible Study – The book of James Thursdays at 12:30 pm      Next one November 7th  Join Pastor Kim for 

an hour-long Bible Study and time for prayer each Thursday at noon (so those who are working can attend on 

their lunch hour).  Bring your lunch and a desire to experience how our still-speaking God’s voice can be heard 

in scripture.  We are reading the New Testament book of James – a book that speaks powerfully to our current 

experience.  If you have any questions, please speak with Pastor Kim.  All are welcome! 
 

NOVEMBER 11TH  ~  VETERANS DAY    

 

Prayer Shawl Ministry 
We will meet Monday, November 11th at 9:30 a.m. as we continue to knit prayer shawls, pray for the 

recipients of the items we create; we pray for those who deliver our items; and we pray for hope, healing 

and peace throughout our world. New knitters always welcome! 

 



 

Bethany Buckeyes 
BUCKEYES - DO YOU QUALIFY? 

    BUCKEYES like eating out with friends! 

    BUCKEYES like fun entertaining games! 

    BUCKEYES like good clean funny jokes! 

    BUCKEYES have achieved the age of 50. 

    BUCKEYES are for Members of Bethany and their guests.   
 

 

If yes, our next gathering will be Friday November 13th at 6:00 PM in Bethany Social 
Hall.  Reservations are required by Sunday November 8th so we know the number of meals 
required.  Please place note on your attendance card or phone the church office accordingly. 

 

   Bethany Kitchen      

Saturday, November 14th  ~ 11:30 a.m. 
Bethany Kitchen provides a free luncheon for those in the community who need a meal.  Help is always 

needed for food preparation, serving and cleaning up.  All are welcome to join us and enjoy food and 

fellowship. Contact Kathleen Keenan for more information. 

 
 

A Special Note to Families with Young Children 
During this program year (Sept-May) we will have two special experiences available for our church families and 

guests: 

   A Time for Joy and Wonder:  This is an experiential and interactive time for children preschool and younger 

and their families that will take the place in worship during the children’s time on the following Sundays:   11/24, 

1/12, 3/15, 4/26.  If you know any families with young children please consider inviting them to experience 

Bethany on one of those Sundays. 

   Family Sundays:  Worship on these Sundays will be geared for the enhanced participation of our children and 

young people.  Nursery care will be available should families choose to utilize it for very young children, but 

other Faith Formation classes will not take place during worship on those Sundays (so the children can 

meaningfully participate in big church worship)!  The dates for Family Sundays are:   12/15 (Christmas Pageant), 

1/5, 2/9, 4/5, 4/19, 5/31. 

 

 

Sunday Morning Schedule 
  10:00 am Chancel Choir Rehearsal 

    Nursery Care begins 

  10:30 am Worship in the Sanctuary 

     Children preschool through elementary school 

begin in worship and then leave for Faith  

Formation after the children’s time.  Faith  

Formation concludes at noon.  Jr. and Senior 

High youth remain in church for worship. 

  11:30 am Fellowship Time  

 
 



Dear Bethany Family: 

  

THANK YOU for everything on Sunday at the Trunk or Treat and Halloween Party!! We had such an amazing 

turnout. We entertained about 64 kiddos in costume, along with their families and friends. What an incredible 

community outreach that we put on! In Field of Dreams they keep saying "if you build it, they will come" so we 

built it, and they came!  

 

Thank you specifically to the 14 of you who decorated your trunks - so many cool ideas and so many vehicles!  

Thank you to Kathy and crew for all the tasty treats and for working so hard to make sure we were being conscious 

of as many allergies as possible!  

Thank you to Aimee for educating us on food allergies outreach and making our event unique and a special event 

for so many families (as well as being the best graphic designer in the entire world...).  

Thank you to Laura for getting fliers into the hands of kids at Woodridge.  

Thank you to the Faith Formation team who went along with all our exciting plans and helped with whatever we 

asked for.  

Thank you to all who donated candy, prayed for our success, and continuously support us from the sidelines.  

Finally, thank you to the YF for being the coolest kids around and helping set up, tear down, entertain kids, and 

generally being wonderful hosts.  

Without our Bethany Family, we couldn't do the things we do.  

 

We had SO MUCH FUN that I've already started planning next year and I cannot WAIT to see what you all come 

up with to decorate your trunks. Hopefully we will have a bigger crowd, more games, and so much more fun with 

our community. Thank you for being the hands and feet of Christ in this world; thank you for being encouraging 

and supportive of new ideas; thank you for being such a wonderful community of faith. Thank you.  

Love,  Meig Heyburn 

 

                

On Wednesday, October 16th, eight men gathered for a work day. Before 

working, we enjoyed a wonderful breakfast prepared by Linda Read.  Thank you, Linda!   

 
 

 
 

Good Neighbors 

Bethany has been supporting Good Neighbors for many years.  They are always in need of food items and 

especially during the holiday season.  Missions is encouraging members to bring in specific food items over the 

next five weeks.  Our goal is to collect 100 items in celebration of our 100th anniversary.  Thanks for 

considering this request to give back to our community.  
  

Date to bring in item Holiday meal items Staple items # collected 

Sunday October 20 Potatoes (boxed or canned) Peanut Butter 14 items 

Sunday, October 27 Vegetables (canned) Cereal 55 items 

Sunday, November 3 Creamed soups (canned) Pasta   

Sunday, November 10 Fruits (canned) Pasta Sauce (canned)   

Sunday, November 17 Stuffing (boxed) Tuna   

  

Family Promise 

Our next Host Week is Nov. 3 – 10.  The schedule is included in this newsletter.  This is the 75th time we will 

host.  We will again partner with our friends from Northampton United Methodist Church. If you are interested 

in learning more about this important mission in our community please contact Carolyn B. Hofmann at 330-929-

7704 or cbhofmann53@gmail.com .  We encourage members not currently involved to shadow a volunteer during 

the week to learn more about how this mission works.  Or come and join us for dinner one night and visit with 

the families and our volunteers.  Please consider volunteering for one our jobs during our host week. 
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Worship During November and December 
 
03 November   100th Anniversary Celebration    
      Communion (in the pews)     
        Witnessing Steward      
     Guest Speaker:  Rev. Michael Howard 
     Reception of New Members 
     Daylight Savings Time ends 
 

10 November   Stewardship Sunday      
      Psalm 145:1-9 (liturgist)     
        Haggai 1:15b-2:9 
 
17 November   Bethany Band Leads Worship 
 
 

24 November   Scottish Service in Honor of St. Andre                            
     Special music and guests 
     A Time for Joy and Wonder 

  
Wed 27 November 7 pm Thanksgiving Eve Service 
     Psalm 100 (liturgist) 
       Philippians 4:4-9  (liturgist) 
     Deuteronomy 26: 1-11 
      
The Season of Advent Begins 
 
01 December   Communion (in the pews)    
   First Sunday of Advent  Isaiah 2: 1-5        
     Matthew 24: 36-44        
      
     Godly Play Story 
     Advent Celebration after church 
08 December 
   Second Sunday of Advent  Matthew 3: 1-12    
      
     Godly Play Story 
 
15 December   Christmas Pageant during Worship  
   Third Sunday of Advent  Family Service  
 
Sat 21 December 7 pm  Longest Night Service of Light (music and poetry) 
 
22 December   Advent Lessons and Carols     
   Fourth Sunday of Advent    
 
 

The Season of Christmas Begins 
 
Tue 24 December   7 and 11 pm – (an early candlelight service inclusive of children;  
   Christmas Eve          a later traditional candlelight service) 
        Isaiah 9: 2-7  
     Luke 2: 1-20 
29 December 
   First Sunday after Christmas A Festival of Christmas Carols 
     Matthew 1: 18-25 



 

YF Wants YOU! 
Asking for adult volunteers to help each week to spend time with the kids doing various 

activities. We will eat dinner together and ask you to either:  cook and bring dinner, buy 

dinner and bring it (kids love pizza), or if you want the evening to be making food together, 

the kids would love to cook with you.  We meet Sundays from 5:30 to 8:00 pm. Contact Meig 

Heyburn.     

 

ACME CASH BACK 
Acme Fresh Market Community CASH BACK - SAVE YOUR RECEIPTS – 

Full Receipts Only! Thanks to Al Butler for letting Pat Cochran know 

about the cash back increase! We are now getting back 7% instead of 4%! 

 

Bethany UCC has signed up with Amazon Smiles to receive potential donations from certain 

companies.  It is fairly simple for individuals to sign up.  Just follow the directions below. 

1. Log into your Amazon account 

2. Go to the Account tab  

3. Select Your Amazon Smile from the drop down 

4. Go to change charity 

5. Type in Bethany United Church of Christ – make sure it says Cuyahoga Falls 

6. Then Select 

7. When placing orders, go to smile.amazon.com  

This is a great potential to earn some extra money.  If anyone has a problem, call DeAnne in the office 

and she will be happy to walk you through it.  Thanks! 

    

FYI:  If you purchase personal items from GFS you can tell them it is a personal item but my church 

(Bethany UCC) is registered here and they will put it toward our account. 

 

 

lease remember to notify the church office of any:  additions/changes to your 
family, your street address, your telephone/cell number, or your e-mail address 

so that we may keep our church records up-to-date.  We are trying to do a new directory 
for first of year. 

 

 

 

Please remember Bethany members who are unable to worship with us Sunday mornings, Betty Caiola 

@ Briarwood, Joan Porter @ Western Reserve Masonic Community in Medina, Doris Welch @ 

Eileen’s Assisted Living, Mogadore, Dick Holle @ Mulberry Gardens Memory Care, Phoebe Gero @ 

home, Mary McCauley @ Maplewood, Nancy Dietz @ Cardinal Retirement 

Village, Cuy. Falls 

October 27th:    Bethany UCC, Diane, Nelson and family, Craig 

 

Facing Health Difficulties:  Hugh and Audrey Kleasen, Leonora Luginbill  

 

 

 

 

P 



 

 

 

What Pastor Kim is Reading During November:           
Miracle on 10th Street and Other Christmas Writings by Madeleine L'Engle 

Welcoming the Unwelcome:  Wholehearted Living in a Brokenhearted World by Pema Chodron 

Amid Passing Things:  Life, Prayer and Relationship with God by Jeremiah Shryock 

…and a seemingly endless reading list for my dissertation. 

 

 

Pastor Kim’s Schedule (generally speaking) – Please note the changes 
† Sundays:  Worship, fellowship and visitation 

† Mondays:  In the office (I try to take Mon off if I work Fri/Sat) 

† Tuesdays:  Visitation and presence in the community 

† Wednesdays:  Writing and study from home (and monthly Association meetings) 

† Thursday:  Bible Study and time in the church office  

† Friday and Saturday:  Sabbath and personal activities, attendance at church activities as needed 

† Pastoral Care Emergencies:  Whenever they occur regardless of my schedule 

 

 

FYI 
Anyone in need of a lift chair?   

John Mancinelli is looking to get rid of one. It is in great 
shape. If interested, call John at 330.929.8021 

 
 

 

 

 
UPDATE:  Organist Search Committee October 29, 2019  

The Bethany Organist Search Committee continues its quest to locate an organist to play for our music 

ministry. Since our formation in September 2018 we have interviewed several candidates but have yet to 

find the best match for our church. A new resource that has brought us substitute musicians is Facebook. 

The pages, “Church Musicians of Northeast Ohio” and “Pianists of Northeast Ohio” have been a great 

help. This committee is dedicated to finding the best musician for our church. If you have any questions 

please feel free to talk with any of our members: Pastor Kim, Music Director Fred Heburn, Meig Heyburn, 

Pam Novak, Bob Pletzer, Tamara Urasek, or Bob Peyak. Please keep our search in your prayers and if any 

member of the congregation knows of any organist who is looking for  part time church work (Sundays 

and one choir rehearsal per week, Sept-May)  let us know! Thank you! 
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Volunteers for November 
 

November 3 
Custodian: J. Wachovec, A. Butler 

Fellowship: 100th Anniversary Celebration 

Greeters: R.&M. Bowmaster, J. Charton 

Liturgist: T. Morris 

Nursery: K. Shaffer 

Sound System: M. Boling 

Ushers: J. Seymour, S. Ward, S. Gaskill 

 

November 10 
Custodian: Sarah 

Fellowship: Stewardship Committee 

Greeters: K. Fratz / J. Charton 

Liturgist: B. Peyak 

Nursery: P. Cochran 

Sound System: C/ Stadelman 

Ushers: J. Mancinelli, K. Booth, B. Pletzer 

 

 

 

November 17 
Custodian: C. Stadelman  

Fellowship: Chancel Choir & Bake Sale 

Greeters: H. Cool, R. Gliha, K. Keenan/ J. Charton 

Liturgist: M. Peyak 

Nursery: A. Thompson 

Sound System: J. Mancinelli 

Ushers: T. Hermann, J. Grazulis, K. Fratz 

 

November 24 
Custodian: Sarah 

Fellowship: Coffee 

Greeters: S. Roach and Preschool Class 

Liturgist: J. Roach 

Nursery: L. Rorrer 

Sound System: J. Wachovec 

Ushers: C. Hofmann, J. Schoenheit, M. McDougal 

 

November 27  Thanksgiving Eve Service 

7:00p    J. Seymour, S. Holle, M. Spring 

 

 

Calendar:  October 31st  to  November    

 

10/31   7:30p   Chancel Choir Rehearsal 

  November… 

11/01    100th Set-up in Social Hall 

11/02 6:00p  100th Anniversary Gala 

 

 

 

Fall Back… 

 

Sunday ~ November 3rd  
Nursery Available: 10:00a  - 12:00 up to 2 yrs. 

Rev. Michael Howard, Guest Preacher 

         Association Minister of Faith in Action 

Family Promise Host Week 
 

 

10:30a  Worship/ Witnessing Steward, M. Cochran 

11:30a  100th Anniversary Celebration (SH) Cake! 

  5:00p   FP Meal (SH) 

  5:30p   YF  

 

 

11/04   5:00p   FP Meal (SH) 

   5:30p   G. Scouts (SH) 

   7:00p   B. Scouts (G) 

11/05 10:00a   News UPDATE due 

   5:00p   FP Meal (SH) 

   8:00p   AA Meeting (L) 

11/06   10:00a   (L) Rsrvd.  2:00p 

   5:00p   FP Meal (SH) 

   7:00p   Bethany Band Rehearsal 

11/07 12:30p   Pastor’s Bible Study 

   2:00p   Stewardship 

   5:00p   FP Meal (SH) 

   7:30p   Chancel Choir Rehearsal 

11/08    5:00p   FP Meal (L) 

   6:00p   Buckeyes (SH) 

11/09   8:00a   Maker’s Time (SH)  12:00p 

   5:00p   FP Meal (SH) 
 

Sunday ~ November 10th 
Nursery Available: 10:00a  - 12:00 up to 2 yrs.2 

Stewardship Sunday 
 

10:30a   Worship/ Witnessing Steward,  

                                 Becky Hermann 

11:30a    Fellowship Hour/ Congregation Conv.                           

  5:30p   YF
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Preparing for Advent      

 
The Season of Advent begins on Sunday, December 1st.  Traditionally Advent 
is a time for watching and waiting – for preparing one’s heart to birth Christ’s love into 
the world.  Here are two steps you can take now to make your Advent journey rich and 
meaningful: 
 
1.  Lighten and focus your December schedule.  Block out time each day for “watching and 
waiting.”  This can include meditation, quiet contemplation, and “waiting” as a discipline of service (like 
“waiting” on tables).  Build in non-stressful meaningful time with family and friends – and with 
those who are lonely.  Build in silence and time for awe and wonder – for mystery. 
 
2.  Select an Advent Devotional to assist you in your contemplative reflection.  Reading a 
devotional can be a good way to focus thoughts and prayers during the Advent Season.  There are many 
different options. 
 
The UCC Still Speaking Writer’s Group produces a new Advent Devotional each year. This year it is 
called “A New Earth” and celebrates all of creation (with an environmental theme woven throughout 
the reflections). We have received 40 copies of this devotional (suggested donation $ 5) and have them 
available in worship each Sunday beginning November 10th  or in the church office during the week.   
 
Here is a list of additional devotionals Pastor Kim recommends: 

 

• Preparing for Christmas: Daily Meditations for Advent, by Richard Rohr  

• All I Really Want: Readings for a Modern Christmas, by Quinn G. Caldwell   

• Watch for the Light: Readings for Advent and Christmas, by Plough Publishing House   

• Monastery Journey to Christmas, by Brother Victor-Antoine D’Avila-Latourrette   

• The Mood of Christmas & Other Celebrations, by Howard Thurman   

• Advent and Christmas: Wisdom from Henri J.M. Nouwen, Redemptorist Publication   

• All Creation Waits:  The Advent Mystery of New Beginnings by Gayle Boss (great for families) 

• The First Christmas: What the Gospels Really Teach About Jesus's Birth, by Marcus Borg and John 
Dominic Crossan   

• A Season of Little Sacraments: Christmas Commotion and Advent Grace, by Susan Swetnam  

* Light Upon Light: A Literary Guide to Prayer for Advent, Christmas and Epiphany,  edited by 

Sarah Arthur  

* Celebrating Abundance:  Devotions for Advent by Walter Brueggemann 
 
 

If you want additional guidance on ways to observe Advent, please speak with Pastor Kim. 



 

BETHANY CONCERT BAND    MEMBERS AND FRIENDS 

 

 

The 2019 holiday season is nearly here and there are only a few rehearsals left until our holiday concert season. Our rehearsals will continue through 

November 20, 2019.   

➢ Wednesday, November 6, 2019       7:30        Bethany UCC, Rehearsal 

➢ Wednesday, November 13, 2019     7:00        Bethany UCC, Rehearsal 

➢ Sunday, November 17, 2019         10:30       Worship Service by Bethany Band 

➢ Wednesday, November 20, 2019     7:00        Bethany UCC, Rehearsal 

➢ Wednesday, November 27, 2019                   No Rehearsal. Have a Happy Turkey Day!  

                                      

CONCERTS Holiday Concerts begin on Wednesday Dec.4, 2019 

Wednesday, December  04, 2019        6:30 pm   Danbury Woods, 1695 Queens Gate Circle, Cuyahoga Falls.   Howe Ave. to Bailey Rd. North to Buckingham 

Gates Blvd. Turn left on Queens Gate Circle. The Woods is the low building  to the right of where we usually play. 

Wednesday December. 11, 2019         6:30 pm     Barberton Public Library,  602 W. Park Ave.  [take 224       (I 76) west to Barber Rd. exit: south (right) on 

Barber Rd. to Lake Anna; jog around Lake Anna to Library, directly across from the Lake Anna band stand. 

Wednesday, December 18, 2019         7:00  pm   The Briarwood 3700 Englewood Dr. Stow, OH 44224  

 
 

Wednesday,  January, 8, 2020    7:00 pm     Rehearsals  resume at Bethany UCC 

 

 

Clothe yourself with         

     compassion, kindness,   

        humility, gentleness and  

        patience.       -Colossians 3:12 

 

 

 

 

 
 



Family Promise at Bethany UCC Nov. 3-10             

Hosting with Northampton UMC 
 
 

 
Team Leader 

 
Family Center Volunteers                Family Promise cell phone is 330-730-7828  

Sunday 

Nov. 3 

Beds come from St Stephen around ????   

Beds go to Hudson –transport at noon      SET CLOCKS BACK 1 HR. 

Kathy Buckwalter 330-773-7095   confirmed    $152 for both days 

8 am - 5 p.m. (9 hrs)                  

Saturday 

Nov. 9 

  Kathy Buckwalter 330-773-7095   confirmed     

8 am - 5 p.m. (9 hrs)          

Set Up    CBH Team Leader 

 

Meals in Social Hall all but Friday in Lounge 

 

 

Van Driver Overnight 

Sun. 

Nov. 3 

 

Tammy Jensen  

330-212-2156 BUCC 

 

Kathy Robison     330-285-1333 NUMC 

Carolyn Valentine  330-928-3765 NUMC 

 

Please take Pay to Kathy at 5 p.m. 

5 pm   Doug Calvin     330-571-0258 NUMC   

Liz Smith           330-472-5462 NUMC 

Carolyn Valentine   330-928-3765 NUMC 

Monday  

Nov. 4 

John Wachovec 

330-475-9462 BUCC   

Marilyn and Bob Freeman    

330-673-8457     Pilgrim UCC 

7 am   Tim Hermann    330-688-6567 BUCC 

5 pm   Jeff McHugh     330-256-7385 NUMC 

 

Jeff McHugh        330-256-7385 NUMC 

John Wachovec     330-475-9462 BUCC   

Tuesday 

Nov. 5 

Beth Lees  

330-310-9722 BUCC    

AA in lounge 8-9 p.m. 

 

Rollie Seguin       330-283-5219 BUCC 

 

7 am   Tim Hermann    330-688-6567 BUCC 

5 pm   John Wachovec  330-475-9462 BUCC   

 

Pat Cochran        330-928-4290 BUCC Jean Hamed         

                           330-212-6588 NUMC 

 
Wed.  

Nov. 6 

Becky Wachovec    

330-612-7097 BUCC  

Band in Social 7 p.m. 

 

Gladys Washington  

Trinity Miss. Baptist    330-256-8664    

7 am   Gary Hamed     330-212-6588 NUMC   

5 pm   Lee Christman   330-715-9288 NUMC 

NUMC 

Lynette Sheppard    330-688-4840 BUCC 

Becky Wachovec    330-612-7097 BUCC 

 

Thursday  

Nov. 7 

Rollie Seguin   

330-283-5219 BUCC 

 

Choir in Social 7:30 p.m. 

 

Sandy Distel     330-703-0445 NUMC 

Tammy Heffernan 330-322-6952 NUMC 

 

7 am   Todd McDaniels 330-631-1100 

NUMC   

5 am   John Wachovec  330-475-9462 

BUCC   

Karen Fratz         330-929-3230 BUCC 

Kim Fratz           330-929-0591 BUCC 

 

Friday  

Nov. 8 

Bob Pletzer       

234-716-1840 BUCC    

Buckeyes Dinner in social hall 

Susan Davis    330-928-3161 NUMC 

Judy Stickle     330-923-2477 NUMC 

 

7 am   Sue Augustine   330-289-1802 NUMC 

5 pm   Steve Mally      330-819-4612 NUMC 

 

Martha/Bob Peyak  330-923-1674 BUCC 

Saturday 

Nov. 9 

CBH or Joyce Martha/Bob Peyak  330-923-1674 BUCC  

 

 

8 am  Joe Donofrio 419-706-7796 NUMC 

       Please pick up Kathy at 8:15 a.m. 

5 pm  Chuck Jones 330-689-0161 BUCC 

       Please take Kathy home at 5:30 p.m. 

Carolyn B. Hofmann 330-929-7704 BUCC 

Joyce Roth          330-920-1724 NUMC 

 

Sunday 

Nov. 10 

Clean Up 

Carolyn  

 
 

7 am  Chuck Jones 330-689-0161 BUCC 

        Please pick up Kathy at 7:15 a.m. 

11:30 a.m. Tim Hermann 330-688-6567 BUCC 

       To take beds to Hudson 

 

 

Please make reminders calls on your team leader night: 

5 p.m. Van Driver (be at FC by 5:15 pm)    NO shopping stops per guest requests! 

6 p.m. Meal preparer - eat at 6:15 p.m. Prepare, serve, and clean up    

8 p.m. Overnight volunteers (bring own sheets/sleep in lounge) 

7 a.m. Van Driver the next day at FC until 8:30 a.m. or when staff arrives. 
 

Remind van drivers: 

The cell phone should be left at church during the week & should only be taken 

to the Family Center on Sat & Sun when the staff is not here to answer the phone. 

Check gas gauge to see if needed. If needed get gas card from staff at Family Center. 

Be at church by 7 a.m. (8 a.m. Sat.) 

3 Families with 3 adults + 8 children = 11 guests as of 10-24-19     

 

The following is the time schedule followed by all Family Promise congregations 

5:45 pm  Guests arrive at Host Congregation   9:00 pm Bedtime for children 

6:15 pm Dinner                    10:00 pm     Bedtime for teens  

8:00 m Fellowship, homework, prepare lunches     11 pm     Bedtime for adults/ lights out  

9:00 pm Curfew time.  All guests should be in the Host Congregation  

                     (unless arrangements have been made) 

6:00 am Wake up guests (7:00 am on Saturdays only)    

6:15 -6:45 am     Breakfast      

6:30 am Clean up areas and bathrooms 

7:00 am Guests leave by van (8:00 am on Saturdays only



 

 



 

 


